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Letter from the President

Dear Neighbors, 

Fall is upon us, meaning by the time 
you have read this, some of our proud 
traditions will have taken place, such 
as the Halloween Decoration Contest 
and Halloween Costume Parade, and 
even more are right around the corner --- 
Santa’s Ride and the Holiday Decoration 
Contest. These annual events continue 
because our community recognizes the 
importance of maintaining the Village’s 
traditions and emphasizes the importance 
of being more than just neighbors. 

Our community was started back in 
1947 and was specifi cally planned to be a 
cohesive neighborhood, with Loch Raven 
Elementary School as the community 
anchor, with homes starting on Aberdeen 
and the surrounding area, until branching 
out to include additional homes south, 
west, and northwest of the school. 

We have agreed to live as one community. 
We have agreed to be bound by the same 
covenants, rules, and to act together 
in the interests of the community, even 
over individual wants. Since 1947, far 
more often than not, our community has 
acted together and without regard to 
physical barrier or artifi cial lines drawn. 
Those lines may differentiate parts of 
Loch Raven Village to others, but they 
should not divide us. We should support 
efforts that unite us in as many ways as 
possible. 

Obviously, we will not agree on all issues 
at all times. However, we are 1,472 homes 
strong. If we dedicate ourselves to a goal, 
we are far more likely to get results. 
Together, we have the strength and we 
have the numbers to make a difference. 

Now, we have several long-term issues 
for which this community needs your 
help and participation. We need to make 
sure that Pleasant Plains Elementary 
School is as strong of an asset as possible 
for our children and our community. We 
need more contributors for the Crier 
and other communication outlets. Just 
as important, we all want Loch Raven 
Elementary School building and site to 
remain of benefi cial use to the Village 
for years to come. However, the building 
needs major renovations. We need a 
team of people to help with a long-term 
plan, fundraising and other efforts to 
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WHAT’S NEXT FOR 
LOCH RAVEN ELEMENTARY?

–see page 4

www.LochRavenVillage.com

FREE
Pancake Breakfast with Santa!

Join us for crafts, caroling,
 and small gifts for the children.

Saturday, December 6th
 9 – 11 a.m. at Babcock Church 

Sponsored by 
Babcock Church and the 

Associates of Loch Raven Village.
For Santa’s Ride Information

see page 3

–continued on page 3
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 KIDS & PETS COSTUME PARADE - OCT. 29!
  (See Events page for details.)

On a scorching hot weekend in July, the 
ALRV held its first annual Gardens Tour, and 
despite the heat it was a success! Pictured is 
Robin Taylor of Edgewood Rd., winner of Best 
Overall Garden. Other winners were Jean 
Blair of Glen Keith Blvd. for Best Landscaped 
Garden, and Ronald Davis of Cottage Ln. 
for Best Native Garden. Thank you to all 
who participated, whether as gardeners or 
spectators. We look forward to next summer’s 
Garden Tour and seeing even more gardens of 
the Village!

President’s letter
“Fall is proof that change is beautiful.”
author unknown

I love autumn and the cooler, crisp air that 
it promises.  The transformation of leaves 
from green to gold, to red; pumpkins and 
spice and warm apple cider; neighborhood 
kids out to trick-or-treat - these are some of 
my favorites.  And, although some changes 
may be less welcome, yet I am encouraged 
by “change is beautiful”.  

Previously, I shared that ALRV had applied 
for a grant from Towson Communities 
Alliance (TCA) in order to replace the 
Village sign that was destroyed on Putty 
Hill.  I’m delighted to announce that we 

Winter Crier Submissions
Deadline: Nov. 12, 2022

lrvcriereditor@gmail.com

received the grant.  The grant provides 
a percentage of funds for the project and 
ALRV will need to add the remaining 
funds.  We are very appreciative of TCA for 
selecting us as grant recipients and we are 
excited to move this project forward.

ALRV contacted the Mackenzie group 
(former Bel-Loc/Starbucks location agents), 
County Code Enforcement and Baltimore 
County police to address landscape 
overgrowth problems and graffiti on the 
former Starbucks building.  We are grateful 
that the issues were addressed and the 
graffiti removed very quickly.  The building 
is still for sale and to date, we do not 
have further updates.  We contacted Saul 
Centers regarding an instance of graffiti 
and concern about the overall management 
of the Ravenwood Plaza shopping center.  As 
yet, they have not responded. However, the 
graffiti has been removed. We subsequently 
contacted Code Enforcement regarding 
the overgrowth that was obstructing the 
sidewalks and alleyway and appreciate 
their help in correcting some of these 
concerns.  ALRV board members also 
represent Loch Raven Village as part of a 
committee of surrounding communities for 
the Towson Marketplace. New restaurants 
coming to Towson Place include Ledo’s 
Pizza, First Watch, Panda Express as well 
as Navy Federal Credit Union.  

As the ALRV board continues to focus on 
ways to enhance life in the Village, we are 
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the property values of Loch Raven  
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7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life of 
Loch Raven Village residents.”

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month, 

7 p.m., Loch Raven Center, 
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102 

unless otherwise noted
in events calendar;

no meeting in August

Residents are encouraged to attend 
in order to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”



HOLIDAY DECORATING 
CONTEST
It’s time once again for the annual 
Loch Raven Village Holiday Decorating 
contest sponsored by the Associates 
of Loch Raven Village. This year we 
are excited to announce that, with the 
support of the Knettishall Community 
Association, Knettishall residents are 
also invited to participate! Residents 
are invited and encouraged to decorate 
and light up the exterior of their homes 
and help transform our neighborhood 
into a Winter Wonderland! Judges will 
be making their way around the Village 
in late December to decide which homes 
are prize-worthy. Whether your style is 
homespun or electric sparkle, join in the 
fun and spirit of the holidays. 

The judging date will be posted on the 
Loch Raven Village Facebook page at 
facebook.com/LochRavenVillage.
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ensure that LRES continues to serve our 
community for many years to come (See 
story on page 4). 

These are matters that we, as a whole, 
can rally behind and accomplish. It 
is up to us to take this community to 
where we want it to be. I ask that you 
please get involved, as, together, we can 
achieve much more. Together, we are one 
community. Together, we are Loch Raven 
Village.  

As always, if you have any questions 
or comments, please contact me at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com. 
Respectfully yours, 

Jason S. Garber

–continued from page 1

SANTA’S RIDE
Mark your calendar for the evening of Saturday, December 13th so you can catch a 
glimpse of Santa! The Providence Volunteer Fire Company will escort our jolly friend 
on a ride throughout  the neighborhood, stopping along the way to greet neighbors, 
friends, children, and pets. Bring your cameras and smiles and watch for Santa at 
the following locations!

Stop One 5 p.m. 
Drumwood & Dellsway

Stop Two 5:20 p.m. 
Cottage Lane (1500 block)

Stop Three 5:40 p.m. 
Pleasant Plains Elem. School

Stop Four 6 p.m. 
Myamby Road

Stop Five 6:20 p.m. 
Feldbrook & Kirkwall Ct.

Stop Six 6:40 p.m. 
Loch Raven Elem. School

Stop Seven 7 p.m. 
Kennoway near Edgewood Rd.

Stop Eight 7:20 p.m. 
Glen Ridge & Loch Shiel

All times are approximate! 

— continued from page 1
mindful of change.  Some board members 
and committee volunteers are moving 
on to other things and our Village Crier 
newsletter continues to move toward 
being delivered electronically rather than 
primarily in print.  We will look to increase 
our social media presence on Instagram 
in the near future. Community events 
now include a beautifully executed Village 
Garden Tour, a Halloween Pet costume 
parade (as well as one for children!) and 
a community-wide yard sale event - The 
Village Market.  We will not host a fall 
decorating contest as in previous years.  
However, we will still host a Christmas 
decorating contest.  Look for details nearer 
to the time. 

As you move through the “beautiful 
changes” of fall, consider making a change 
- join an ALRV committee, volunteer to 
help run an event, share your expertise 
with us as we continue to navigate ongoing 
development and zoning issues.  And of 
course, please! Send in your membership 
dues!  If you have questions or you’d like to 
get more involved but are not sure where 
to start, please email me alrvpresident@
gmail.com.  As always, thank you for your 
support of ALRV and our community.

Antoinette O’Donnell
President, Associates of Loch Raven 
Village, Inc.,
LochRavenVillage.com

LRV Wins $5,000 Grant
Thanks for the efforts of ALRV board 
members Nick Linehan and Kate 
Walkinshaw, the ALRV has been chosen 
to receive a $5,000 grant from Towson 
Communities Alliance (TCA). This grant 
will be used towards a new Loch Raven 
Village sign on Putty Hill Ave.  The previous 
(almost new) sign had been destroyed when 
hit by an oncoming vehicle. We look forward 
to seeing the new sign and hope it lasts for 
many years!

Block Captains Needed –
Can You Join the Team?
Block captains play an important part in 
making Loch Raven Village a great place 
to live. Please consider contacting our 
block captain coordinator, Lori Cullinan, if 
you feel you can help out in this way. See 
“Why Be a Block Captain?” on page 9 to 
find out what block captains do to enrich 
our experience of living here in Loch Raven 
Village. 

Here is our list of current block captains 
and open slots that need to be filled.

Aberdeen		  Jack Tischinger
Barksdale		  Maddy Moore
Clyde Bank		  OPEN
Cottage		  Darrell Kruschensky
Dellsway		  Richard Brown
Deveron		  Ad & Anita Randall
Doxbury		  Elise & Will Bruner
Drumwood		  OPEN
Edgewood (odd)	 Doug Brady
Edgewood (even)	 Mary Reinhardt
Feldbrook		  Barbara Cardin
Glen Gary		  Beth Gibbs
Glen Keith (east)	 OPEN
Glen Keith (west)	 OPEN
Glen Ridge		  Kimberly Ford
Greenway		  OPEN
Joppa Road		  Corrine Ratliff
Kennoway		  Ms. Pat Keller
Kirkwall		  OPEN
LaSalle		  Traci Malstrom
Loch Ness		  OPEN
Loch Raven (even)	Teresa Hammer
Loch Raven (odd)	 OPEN
Loch Shiel		  OPEN
Mussula		  OPEN
Myamby		  Diane Davenport
Pleasant Plains (north)	OPEN
Pleasant Plains (south)	OPEN
Putty Hill (east)	 Sharon Fisher
Putty Hill (west) 	 OPEN
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What Will the Future Hold for 
Loch Raven Elementary?
By Jason Garber

In 1947, Loch Raven Elementary School 
opened. For the next 35 years, it served 
as the anchor of our community. Because 
of the decreased enrollment throughout 
the county, the school was closed in 1983. 
Since that time, however, the school 
building and site have continued to 
serve our community in many ways. In 
2008, the building and site were made 
historic landmarks in recognition of the 
architectural and historic signifi cance to 
Baltimore County. 

Prior to the Baltimore County Public 
School’s plan to reactivate and renovate 
LRES, community efforts were underway 
to preserve and restore LRES. A 2002 
report done for the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village estimated that the costs 
for renovation would be $4.1 million. 
In 2007, the county commissioned a 
study and the costs estimate for 2009 
renovations amounted to $10 million. 
Since both studies were completed, the 
building and site were given historic 
landmark status, which may increase the 
costs for renovation. 

If the LRES building is allowed to fall 
into further disrepair, at some point it 
will no longer be able to be occupied and 
will be demolished. In that event, our 
community will suffer not only a loss of 
the planned anchor of our community, 
but the site is likely to lose its historic 
landmark status, opening the door for the 
property to be sold off and redeveloped. 
We must act today to prevent this from 
happening. 

The efforts that began before the BCPS 
project have been reignited, but now with 
greater urgency. We need your help to 
make sure that the LRES building and site 

 –continued on page 5

can be preserved and restored and saved 
from demolition and redevelopment. 

Due to the substantial costs for renovation, 
we will need to investigate joint uses 
for the building in order to attract the 
major investment needed. We will need 
some capital project or other private-
public partnership to make sure that the 
building survives and thrives. We will 
need to be creative and open-minded to 
the possibilities that may help us save 
the building and site. Some suggestions I 
have heard include an arts center, a Pre-
K program, a specialized senior center, 
and a government complex to be joined 
with the library. 

As part of this effort to preserve and 
restore LRES, I propose that we look 
into having a 70th year Anniversary 
to celebrate and honor the importance 
of the building and site to Loch Raven 

MULLIONS / MUNTINS / GRIDS - 
The clear window choice for LRV homes.
One of many reasons we choose to call Loch Raven Village 
home is the uniform architecture. Our Georgian style brick 
homes were designed with double hung, white, 6-paned 
windows – modeled after 18th century English manor 
homes. Thanks King George! 

Replacement windows are often constructed of one large 
window pane with a “grid” attached to create the original 
look. Some owners or contractors have not installed the 
“grids” which has lead to many homes falling out of unifor-
mity and covenant compliance.

The LRV Covenant Guidelines state “3. Must include tradi-
tional six over six muntins (mullions) in standard windows”.

If you’re currently out of compliance, don’t despair. Many 
home improvement stores offer an easy to install “snap-in 
grid” to place over existing bare windows. One online source 
that you may fi nd helpful: newpanes.com.
As always, any questions may be directed to the Building 
Restrictions Committee for ALRV. Contact information and 
Covenant Guidelines can be found on the LRV website:  
www.lochravenvillage.com.

The LRV Window Grid Campaign is underway! 
Help Loch Raven Village maintain its cohesive 
Georgian aesthetic by making sure your windows are 
in Covenant compliance. This fall we’ll be reaching 
out to homeowners without grids (muntins) in their 
windows. If you’re missing this important design 
element and would like to get a head start on the fix, 
easy “DIY” solutions can be found online and on our 
website under “Exterior Changes.”

Village VIP
For this edition of The Village Crier, we would like to recognize our block captains (listed 
on page 3) who do so many great things for our Village. They welcome new neighbors, 
decorate our stop signs for Christmas, answer neighbors’ questions, and many of them 
deliver the Crier right to our front doors. We also want to thank and recognize Lori 
Cullinan who is our block captain coordinator for her efforts at organizing information for 
our block captains and recruiting more folks to join the ranks. Additionally, we thank Lois 
Herty who contacts our block captains and other volunteers each season and prepares 
the Crier for delivery by counting and separating them out by street and coordinating the 
pickup of the newsletters by each volunteer. Thank you all for helping to make our Village 
a great place to live!

Cromwell Park Bird Feeder Watch Training
Adults Ages 18+. Count birds for science, but first, attend this training to learn 
how!  After the training, we will meet weekly at the Nature Center on Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays for your 1-hour shift. FREE! 

RESERVATIONS NOT REQUIRED.  
REGISTRATION NOT REQUIRED FOR THIS EVENT

OCTOBER 27 @ 10:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.



SCHOOL NEWS

Pleasant Plains Elementary
American Education Week  
 November 17 – 21
“Parents and Pastries” breakfast   
 November 18  8 a.m.
Math and Reading Curriculum Night   
 November 20  5 p.m.
Parent/Community Involvement 
Committee meetings:
 November 24 5 p.m.
 December 22  3:30 p.m.
 January 8  6:30 p.m.  
Winter Choral and Band Concert    
 December 10  7:00 p.m. 
Family “Movement” Night     
 December 17 6:00 – 7:30 p.m.
STEM Fair Night for 4th & 5th graders   
 January 27

Immaculate Heart of Mary
Open House   
 November 13  9 a.m. – noon
“Minus Minors” Bingo   
 November 15   6 p.m.
Middle School Open House   
 November 20  6:30 p.m.
Breakfast with Santa   
 December 6   8 a.m. – noon  
(Call for ticket information at 410-668-8466).

Loch Raven High School
The theater department presents 
“Madame’s Been Murdered, Tea Will Be 
Late.”  November 21 and 22 at 7:00 p.m.  
$5.00 for students and $10 for adults.

Calvert Hall
The theater department 
presents “The 25th Annual 
Putnam County Spelling 
Bee.”  November 13, 14, 
and 15 at 7 p.m. and 
November 16 at 2 p.m.  
Tickets are students $12 
and seniors  $8.00.
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–continued from page 4

Village. At the same time, the proposed 
Anniversary will attract attention to 
the needs of the building, raise interest 
in preservation and restoration efforts, 
identify its availability for the right 
project, and relatedly, fundraising for 
such efforts. 

To have this Anniversary and to advance 
and enhance the efforts to preserve and 
restore LRES, we need your help. The 
projects are too big for a handful of people 
to pull together. The efforts will not be as 
successful without more volunteers. It 
will take the community. It will take the 
Village. 

Please contact me at lrvcommittee@gmail.
com to express your interest or if you have 
any questions.  

Learning at Babcock (LAB)
Elementary school age children are 
invited to participate in a weekly program 
of Christian education and academic 
support from 8:30 a.m. until noon on 
Sunday mornings.

Learning at Babcock (LAB) will begin 
Sunday, September 21, and run through 
Sunday, December 14, and is open to 
residents in the Loch Raven area. You 
need not be a member of Babcock Church 
to participate.

LAB is a free program that will offer:
•Breakfast and lunch
•Fellowship
•Games and activities
•Homework and quiet time

If you have questions or would like your 
child to attend this program, please email 
Jenn Pearson at jjjatpearson@gmail.com.

Pleasant Plains Elementary
The PPES PTA has several events lined 
up for the fall.
October
*Monthly meeting 10/12 at 7pm in the 
library; childcare provided for school 
aged children by Calladay in the cafeteria
*Chik Fil A Spirit Night 10/19 5-8pm; 
mention PPES PTA Spirit Night and 
help PTA earn 20% of eligible orders
*Trunk or Treat 10/26 (rain date 10/27); 
follow PPES PTA on Facebook for more 
details
*Fall Family Event TBD
November
*Monthly Meeting 11/9 at 7pm in the 
library; childcare provided for school 
aged children by Calladay in the cafeteria 
PPES will also be sponsoring a candy sale 
this fall. Order some delicious Gertrude 
Hawk chocolates for yourself, friends, or 
family for the holidays! Follow Pleasant 
Plains Elementary PTA on Facebook for 
more details. 
PTA relies on membership support 
and volunteers to make our events 
successful. Community members are 
welcome to join our neighborhood 
school PTA. Membership dues 
can be paid via PayPal ($8 for an 
individual, $13 for 2 adults sent to 
ppesparentteacherassociation@gmail.
com).  Cash or check payments ($7/$12) 
can be sent to the school, attention PTA. 
PPES PTA provides financial support for 
school activities like assemblies and field 
trips, sponsors family and community 
events like our popular trunk or treat 
and game night, and quarterly teacher 
appreciation events.
Loch Raven High School
The LRHS PTSA is having a FALL MUM 
SALE! Sale ends October 1st. Order 
today!
Various colors, sizes (9”, 10” & 12”) 
and styles (pots & baskets) available. 
A portion of each sale from Maryland 
Flower & Foliage benefits the PTSA.

School news
Orders will be ready for pickup around 
October 15th.
Order today at:
Https://lochravenhs.new.memberhub.
store/store

Wrestling at the Rec is 
back!
We invite boys and girls ages 5-14 years 
old to join the Raiders Rec Wrestling 
team for the 2022-2023 season.  Details 
can be found on our website:  http://www.
glrrc.com/programs/wrestling
Registration begins online on 
September 15th.
See you on the mat!

A+ Before & After School 
Program
Are you looking for affordable, quality 
before and/or after school care? A+ 
at Babcock Presbyterian Church has 
openings! The program is available for 
children in grades Kindergarten through 
5th grade attending Pleasant Plains 
Elementary School and Cromwell Valley 
Elementary School.  Sessions run from 
7:00am – 8:30am and 3:30pm – 6:00pm. 
The monthly cost per child is:
1st Child for both am/pm sessions: $230 
per month
2nd Child for both am/pm sessions: $220 
per month
1st Child for one session daily only; $140 
per month
2nd Child for one session daily only: $140 
per month
 
The children receive a breakfast and 
after school can receive homework 
assistance, have playtime, and a small 
Bible learning session. The program is at 
Babcock Presbyterian Church, 8240 Loch 
Raven Blvd, 21286. Please call 443-599-
3564 or visit apluscareatbabcock@gmail.
com for more information.



8102 Loch Raven Blvd 
Towson MD 21286 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

The State of Maryland has issued  
a Proclamation  

in recognition of  the Crackpot’s 
35th Anniversary! 

 

Just featured on “Best in Chow!” 
 

December 18 at Noon! 
  VA Rehab Center patient luncheon! 
All are invited to attend & thank our 

Disabled Vets! 
 

  www.crackpotrestaurant.com 
 

The Crackpot Restaurant  
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Coldwell Banker markets your home 
 on 725+  local, national, & global websites! 

 

My free staging analysis sets your home apart 
—to attract more buyers on-line & in person!  

 

Leslea S. Knauff, Realtor® 
 

Your  Resident Loch Raven Village Expert!   
 

My Services Are Guaranteed in Writing! 
 

Accredited Staging Professional® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
                                                              

410-627-2441 (cell) 
410-252-2111 (office) 

22 W. Padonia Road– Suite A100 
Timonium MD  21093 

 

Not intended to solicit currently listed property.   
Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. 

STAGED! 

BEFORE! 

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Realty Baltimore 
(o) 410-342-4444 (c) 443-745-2734  
TimHodgin@kw.com  TimHodgin.com 

“Tim sold my home on Dellsway Rd. 
this April 2014, for $226,000, which 
was $1,000 over my asking price. His 
home marketing is superior to other 
Realtors.” - Alex Lynch 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s guarantee 
program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

Here’s How it Works:  
 

1. You receive my upfront guaranteed price in writing that I will   
    sell your present home, before you move to your next home. 
 

2. If your home doesn’t sell by the end of the marketing term,  
    I will buy it for no less than 95% of the market value. 
 

3. If you receive an offer that is higher than the guaranteed     
    price from an outside buyer, you get the higher offer, not me. 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, 
call or get a FREE report that details the inner 

workings of this Guarantee, by visiting: 

SCHOOL NEWS

Pleasant Plains Elementary
American Education Week  
 November 17 – 21
“Parents and Pastries” breakfast   
 November 18  8 a.m.
Math and Reading Curriculum Night   
 November 20  5 p.m.
Parent/Community Involvement 
Committee meetings:
 November 24 5 p.m.
 December 22  3:30 p.m.
 January 8  6:30 p.m.  
Winter Choral and Band Concert    
 December 10  7:00 p.m. 
Family “Movement” Night     
 December 17 6:00 – 7:30 p.m.
STEM Fair Night for 4th & 5th graders   
 January 27

Immaculate Heart of Mary
Open House   
 November 13  9 a.m. – noon
“Minus Minors” Bingo   
 November 15   6 p.m.
Middle School Open House   
 November 20  6:30 p.m.
Breakfast with Santa   
 December 6   8 a.m. – noon  
(Call for ticket information at 410-668-8466).

Loch Raven High School
The theater department presents 
“Madame’s Been Murdered, Tea Will Be 
Late.”  November 21 and 22 at 7:00 p.m.  
$5.00 for students and $10 for adults.

Calvert Hall
The theater department 
presents “The 25th Annual 
Putnam County Spelling 
Bee.”  November 13, 14, 
and 15 at 7 p.m. and 
November 16 at 2 p.m.  
Tickets are students $12 
and seniors  $8.00.
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–continued from page 4

Village. At the same time, the proposed 
Anniversary will attract attention to 
the needs of the building, raise interest 
in preservation and restoration efforts, 
identify its availability for the right 
project, and relatedly, fundraising for 
such efforts. 

To have this Anniversary and to advance 
and enhance the efforts to preserve and 
restore LRES, we need your help. The 
projects are too big for a handful of people 
to pull together. The efforts will not be as 
successful without more volunteers. It 
will take the community. It will take the 
Village. 

Please contact me at lrvcommittee@gmail.
com to express your interest or if you have 
any questions.  

Learning at Babcock (LAB)
Elementary school age children are 
invited to participate in a weekly program 
of Christian education and academic 
support from 8:30 a.m. until noon on 
Sunday mornings.

Learning at Babcock (LAB) will begin 
Sunday, September 21, and run through 
Sunday, December 14, and is open to 
residents in the Loch Raven area. You 
need not be a member of Babcock Church 
to participate.

LAB is a free program that will offer:
•Breakfast and lunch
•Fellowship
•Games and activities
•Homework and quiet time

If you have questions or would like your 
child to attend this program, please email 
Jenn Pearson at jjjatpearson@gmail.com.

page  06 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I’d like to
introduce myself. 

Subject to terms, conditions and availability. © 2011 Allstate Insurance Co.

20
22

51

CREATING YOUR MASTERPIECE.
From creative design to a targeted 
mailing list and clever promotional 
items to oversized, hard-to-miss 
posters, we’ll help you checkmate 
your competition! 

410.427.0190
www.strategicfactory.com

• Branding
• Marketing
• Communications
• Print
• Signage
• Digital/Web

8102 Loch Raven Blvd 
Towson MD 21286 

410-828-1095 

What is the FIRST & ONLY restaurant 
located in Loch Raven Village 

for the past 50 years? 
That’s CORRECT,  

The Crackpot Seafood Restaurant! 

We are the neighborhood restaurant with  
One of the longest bars in the county,   

a 90 seat dining room PLUS a full service 
Liquor Store that is open every day— 

including Sunday! 

Come & enjoy our  Happy Hour Specials 
From noon to 7PM! 

Monday– Baby back ribs $10 
Tuesday-- 7 oz crabcake $10 

Wednesday– Fish & Chips $10 
Thursday– 1 lb steamed shrimp $10 

www.crackpotrestaurant.com 
The Crackpot Restaurant  

My Services Guaranteed in Writing! 
   FREE home staging consultation! 
   Promotion to other brokers! 
   Local, national, and global marketing— 

  on over 725 websites! 

Leslea S. Knauff, Realtor®

Your  Resident Loch Raven Village Expert!   

Real Estate Staging Expert® 

                                                             

410-627-2441 (cell) 
410-252-2111 (office) 

22 W. Padonia Road– Suite A100 
Timonium MD  21093 

Not intended to solicit currently listed property.   
Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. 

Staged homes sell faster & for more $! 

The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Legacy 
(o) 443-660-9229 (c) 443-745-2734  
TimHodgin@kw.com  TimHodgin.com 

“Tim sold our home on Pleasant 
Plains Rd. for 98% of the asking 
price & using one of his Guaranteed 
Home Sale programs.”  
- The O’Donnell Family 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s Guarantee 
Program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, call me, or 
get a FREE report that explains this Guarantee at: 

Average Sold Price in Loch Raven Village 2021 
$258,267 (when listed & sold by all Realtors) 
$260,969 (when listed & sold by Tim Hodgin) 
 

Days on the Market of Sold Homes - 2021 
15 Days (when listed & sold by all Realtors) 
6 Days (when listed & sold by Tim Hodgin) 

Place 
Your 
Ad 

Here. 
The Village Crier 

reaches 1,475 homes. 
See page 11 for 

information about 
placing an ad.
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KEEP CALM and Find What’s Wrong:
MATCH the Covenant clues (right) to the “Don’ts” illustration  
on the bottom of the page. Send us a list of your correctly 
completed search (use the number and corresponding letter) to  
enter a drawing to win a $25 Panera gift card!  
 

LOOKIN’ GOOD LRV!

OOPS! CAN YOU FIND THE COVENANT PROBLEMS? 
(SEE CLUES ON THE RIGHT)

1) It may not be rabbit ears,  
but it’s still an eyesore. 
Place it to the back of the house  
to save an uproar.

2) When Santa lands, he may be  
confused if a difference in color is amiss. 
Black is the way to go,  
if you want to stay off Santa’s (and your 
neighbor’s) naughty list.

3) If you need more room to roam, 
get permission to add it on the back. 
Exploding out the side  
will cause great flak.

4) For a flawless entrance,  
concrete is the material of choice.  
Keep it simple and clean, 
to give LRV one unified voice.

5) Six on the bottom, six on top. 
Snap-ons can be added  
from the home improvement shop.

6) Of all the colors, black is the best choice. 
Others might make our neighbors “shudder,” 
with an opinion they will voice.

7) Color is fun, color is cool -  
ALRV has an approved list. 
White or black is preferred,  
but you get the gist.

8) If you’re looking  
for somewhere to lean, 
or spend time in fresh air... 
Remember to match the  
original design, as it was  
chosen with care.

Contact: Rachel Rossbach via 
LRV Resident’s Facebook page. 
Request to send her a message 
(don’t post directly ON Facebook 
and give away your answers!)

Keep Calm and Covenant On

A

B

C

D
D

E

F

G

H

D

Blue Water Baltimore/LRV Tree Steward Needed
We are looking ahead to fall of next year when LRV can participate once again in 
Blue Water Baltimore’s discounted tree planting program. In order for our residents 
to be able to take advantage of this fabulous opportunity to have a tree planted in 
their front yard, back yard, or strip between the sidewalk and road for a reduced 
price, we need someone to volunteer to spearhead the program in the neighborhood. 
This would mainly involve encouraging LRV residents to sign up for this fabulous 
opportunity to have a native tree planted in their yard by Blue Water volunteers.

The benefits of planting trees in our neighborhood cannot be understated. It is a 
well-documented fact that tree shade can cool summer temperatures by 25 degrees 
as well as add tremendous curb appeal to our homes. A neighborhood with a well-
established tree canopy can intercept many gallons of stormwater which will reduce 
runoff and erosion, protecting our precious Chesapeake Bay from harmful sediments. 
Currently, there are many large gaps in our tree canopy in LRV. If you would like 
to play a part in rectifying this problem by being the LRV tree steward and liaison 
between the neighborhood and Blue Water Baltimore please contact Darin Crew with 
Blue Water Baltimore at dcrew@bluewaterbaltimore.org, any member of the ALRV, 
or Crier editor Mary Noy at LRVCrierEditor@gmail.com. 

Please also think about donating time or money to Blue Water Baltimore, a wonderful 
local non-profit whose mission is to support clean water and build strong communities 
through tree plantings.  Please visit them at https://bluewaterbaltimore.org.
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CITIZENS ON PATROL
‘Tis The Season: 
Beware Of Purse Snatchers
The holidays are swiftly approaching. 
The stores are putting up decorations, 
and purse snatchers are practicing their 
skills. The Baltimore County Police 
Department wants everyone to be aware 
that thieves look forward to holidays as 
much as everyone else - maybe more so! 
The department asks women to beware 
of purse snatchers; women carrying 
pocketbooks are easy prey. The thieves 
know that during the holidays, shoppers 
are distracted and are not as careful as 
they should be when out.

Here are some things that can be done to 
thwart the would-be thief.
• Keep your purse close to your body.
• If the pocketbook has long straps, 

shorten them.
• If possible, avoid carrying a large 

purse when shopping. A fanny pack is 
compact and more diffi cult for a thief to 
grab and run.

• Carry only the credit cards you intend 
to use. Leave the others behind.

• Avoid carrying large amounts of cash. 
Use checks or check cards.

• Use ATMs wisely. Have the card ready 
before approaching the machine, and 
use ATMs in high traffi c areas.

• Be aware of the environment. Don’t 
walk or park in poorly lit areas. Don’t 
take shortcuts through wooded areas. 
Don’t be distracted by a cell phone 
conversation.

• Have car keys ready before leaving the 
offi ce, store or mall.

• If you believe someone is following 
you, cross the street, switch directions, 
walk into a store or restaurant. If 
you are really scared, yell. Don’t be 
embarrassed. Your safety is more 
important.

Have a safe and happy holiday season!
Source: BCoPD

Star Spangled History Lesson
Grade 5 students from Pleasant Plains 
along with approximately 6,600 other 
students from across the state converged 
on Fort McHenry to create a Living 
Flag as part of the celebration of the 
bicentennial of the national anthem. 
Students wore red, white and blue rain 
ponchos to create the giant “living” fl ag. 

Throughout the day, students got to 
participate in several other educational 
programs, including viewing the story of 
the Battle of Baltimore on the big screen 
and interacting with park rangers to 
learn more about the area’s past.

This history-making event will be 
something the fi fth graders will remember 
for years to come. 

The Living Flag Event is one of many 
commemorating the 200th anniversary of 
the writing of the “Star-Spangled Banner” 
by Francis Scott Key in Baltimore’s 
harbor. 

BLOCK CAPTAINS--
MEETING NOTICE!
The Block Captains, new and veteran, 
will meet on Monday, November 10, at 
7 p.m. in the ALRV board room at the 
Loch Raven Elementary School. At that 
time we will apportion out holiday street 
decorations, and discuss guidelines on 
Block Captain responsibilities. Call or 
email Bruce Knauff for more information: 
410-823-0648 or brknauff@gmail.com. 
See you there!

Transit Plan Feedback Opportunity
The Maryland Department of Transportation Maryland Transit Administration 
(MDOT MTA) is excited to announce the start of the public feedback period for the 
newest Regional Transit Plan (RTP) Corridor Study between Towson and Downtown 
Baltimore. 

After receiving over 500 comments in summer 2022 on the 
first RTP East-West Corridor Study connecting Bayview 
to Ellicott City, we are now asking for your thoughts on a 
potential future Metro, Light Rail, or Bus Rapid Transit line 
connecting North-South destinations in the Baltimore region. 
MDOT MTA, Baltimore City, and Baltimore County have 
been studying seven potential new transit options (called 
preliminary alternatives) that would best serve the high 
transit demand in this corridor. We need your feedback to 
help us decide which ones (or combinations of them) should 
move forward to the next phase of study. 

To provide your feedback visit https://www.rtpcorridors.com/northsouth 
by November 7th.

In addition to the website, there are several different ways you can learn and share 
your thoughts:

 
Attend a Virtual Public Meeting on September 22nd or October 3rd.  
Click here to register.

 

Contact the project team by email: rtp@mta.maryland.gov or phone 
message: 443-475-0687

 

Talk with us at transit or event pop-ups in the corridor.  We will email 
to let you know where we will be!

 

Invite us to present or set up a table at your community meetings 
and events.

We look forward to hearing from you!

In addition to the website, there are several different ways you can learn and share your 
thoughts: 

 

 

Attend a Virtual Public Meeting 
on September 22nd or October 

3rd.  Click here to register. 
 

 
Contact the project team by 

email: rtp@mta.maryland.gov or 
phone message: 443-475-0687 

 

 
Talk with us at transit or event pop-ups in the corridor.  We will email to let you 

know where we will be! 
 

 
Invite us to present or set up a table at your community meetings and events. 

In addition to the website, there are several different ways you can learn and share your 
thoughts: 

 

 

Attend a Virtual Public Meeting 
on September 22nd or October 

3rd.  Click here to register. 
 

 
Contact the project team by 

email: rtp@mta.maryland.gov or 
phone message: 443-475-0687 

 

 
Talk with us at transit or event pop-ups in the corridor.  We will email to let you 

know where we will be! 
 

 
Invite us to present or set up a table at your community meetings and events. 

In addition to the website, there are several different ways you can learn and share your 
thoughts: 

 

 

Attend a Virtual Public Meeting 
on September 22nd or October 

3rd.  Click here to register. 
 

 
Contact the project team by 

email: rtp@mta.maryland.gov or 
phone message: 443-475-0687 

 

 
Talk with us at transit or event pop-ups in the corridor.  We will email to let you 

know where we will be! 
 

 
Invite us to present or set up a table at your community meetings and events. 

In addition to the website, there are several different ways you can learn and share your 
thoughts: 

 

 

Attend a Virtual Public Meeting 
on September 22nd or October 

3rd.  Click here to register. 
 

 
Contact the project team by 

email: rtp@mta.maryland.gov or 
phone message: 443-475-0687 

 

 
Talk with us at transit or event pop-ups in the corridor.  We will email to let you 

know where we will be! 
 

 
Invite us to present or set up a table at your community meetings and events. 



page  09

(410) 453-6172

COME JOIN THE ADVENTURE
Troop 701

Boy Scouts of America
is looking for boys from 11 to 18

to join the Troop
if you like the outdoors, camping, 

canoeing, and learning to be a leader
GIVE US A CALL
410.978.8090
410.804.0062

Loch Raven Village was the place to be on September 27th! Not 
only was this the day of the Loch Raven Community Council Multi-
Community Yard Sale, but it was also the day of the Pleasant Plains 
Elementary PTA Flea Market and Kick, 
Punt, Pass event.  The sun was shining, 
the breeze was cool, and bargains were 
abundant!

Shoppers at the 
Pleasant Plains 
Flea Market

First grade teacher 
Katie Nester gets 

in the  spirit 
of the season.

Principal Maureen Partilla 
fi nds a great bargain.

Why Be a Block Captain?
Have you ever wondered about the role 
of an LRV block captain? Perhaps you’ve 
considered volunteering but weren’t sure 
what it entailed.  Block captains play an 
important role in our community and 
are part of what makes LRV a warm, 
welcoming neighborhood.  If you’ve 
noticed signs decorated with wreaths 
at Christmastime or had the pleasure 
of reading The Village Crier which was 
delivered right to your door, you can 
probably thank your block captain!  As a 
block captain you can choose the level to 
which you wish to volunteer.  

Block Captains…
•	 Decorate the street (or their 

designated portion of the street) with 
wreaths at Christmastime.

•	 Welcome new neighbors and notify 
the Welcome Committee when a 
new resident joins the street (and, 
if willing, bring an ALRV “welcome 
basket” to the new neighbor).

Block Captains MAY also…
•	 Help deliver The Village Crier.
•	 Help deliver important or urgent 

notices from the ALRV board.
•	 Organize a block party.
•	 Help choose winners for the holiday 

decorating contests.
•	 Encourage residents to pay their 

dues.
•	 Provide neighbors with community 

information and resources. It is not 
the block captain’s responsibility 
to verify ALRV or Baltimore 
County rules or requirements.  
Block captains may “point the way” 
to help find the information, but 
it is up to the individual to contact 
the proper authority and confirm 
accuracy.  

•	 Provide email contact information to 
neighbors via the website and The 
Village Crier.

Block Captains are not…
•	 Facilitators of disputes between 

neighbors.
•	 Law enforcement or vigilantes.
•	 Enforcers or authorities on county 

or ALRV community codes and 
covenants.

Please consider filling this important role 
for your street. If you’d like to volunteer 
or would like more information, please 
email LRVblockCaptain@outlook.com.

Remember to keep your porch 
lights on through the night. 
It’s our first line of defense 
against mischief, and looks 
pretty too! Shine bright LRV! 
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ALRV Board Meetings
November 11
December 9
7 p.m., Loch Raven Center
Contact: Jason Garber at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com 

Festival of the Arts
Free music and visual art enrichment 
celebration
November 15   1:00 – 5:00 p.m.
Loch Raven United Methodist Church

Baby Story Time
Registration required.
Fridays 
9:30 a.m. Loch Raven Library

Preschool Story Time
Fridays  11:00 a.m. Loch Raven Library

Lego Fun
School age – 6-12 years old/children 
under 8 with adult
November 8  
December 13  
Loch Raven Library  2 p.m.

Icicle Ball
All ages – children under 8 with adult
Pam the Kindersinger celebrates winter 
through music, humor, fun, ventriloquism 
and audience participation.
December  2 
Loch Raven Library  10:30 a.m.

Pajama Story Time 
2 to 5 years old with adult
Put on your PJs and bring your bedtime 
pal for stories and songs. Donate a toy to 
benefi t needy children in your community.
December  4 
Loch Raven Library   7:00 p.m.

EVENTS CALENDAR ~ November – December

The Events Calendar provides a snapshot of upcoming activities in and around 
our community. For a complete list of activities at Loch Raven Library, visit: 
bcplonline.org/events/datelines-loch-raven. For a complete list of fall and 
winter activities at Cromwell Valley Park, visit: cromwellvalleypark.org/
2014Fall2015WinterProgram.pdf

Childrens’ Holiday Craft 
Workshop
Stop by to create a simple holiday 
ornament to display at home!
December  7 
Loch Raven Library 1:00 – 4:00 p.m.

Drawbots
6 to 12 years old – children under 8 
with adult
Build a drawing robot out of 
cardboard. All supplies provided. 
Registration required.
December 29     
Loch Raven Library    2:00 p.m.

Friends of Loch Raven Library 
Speaker Series

Nov 11, 2014 (Tuesday)  2-3 p.m.
The Woman Who Owned the Renoir 
Painting. Local author, Susan Helen 
Adler, talks about her book Saidie 
May, Pioneer of Early Twentieth 
Century Collecting.

Dec 2, 2014 (Tuesday)   2-3 p.m.
Baltimore’s Historic Houses of 
Worship.
Authors Lois Zanow and Sally 
Johnston talk about the famous 
architects who designed Baltimore’s 
amazing houses of worship dating 
from 1785 to 1891. 

Campus Life
Tuesdays
6:30 – 7:45 p.m. Babcock Church
Contact: Sara Straw at
sara.e.straw@gmail.com

ALRV BOARD MEETINGS
September 14
October 12
November 9
Meetings are held at the Loch Raven 
Center at 7:00 p.m. on the second 
Wednesday of each month. Contact 
ALRVPresdident@gmail.com for 
information.

Spooktacular Pet Costume Contest 
Oct. 29    1:00 p.m.
Loch Raven Technical Academy parking lot
One winner will be selected
Sponsored by the ALRV 

Spooktacular Children’s Costume 
Contest 
Oct. 29     3:00 p.m.
Loch Raven Technical Academy parking lot
Age categories for winners: 0-4yrs., 5yrs.-
9yrs., 10yrs.-15yrs.
Sponsored by the ALRV 

LOCH RAVEN LIBRARY EVENTS
Family and Friends Story Time
Infant, Toddler, Preschool Ages. Develop 
language and early literacy skills together 
through stories, songs, rhymes and 
movement. Designed for children who 
range from newly mobile and active to 
learning to sit for short periods; siblings 
and all abilities welcome. Limited seating 
available; first come, first served. 
Wednesdays 2:00 pm - 2:30 pm

Community Shred Day
Destroy your confidential household 
paperwork at our free Community Shred 
Day. This outdoor event is for personal/
residential users only. Limit of three (3) 
boxes per household; paper items only.
October 1st 10am-12pm
Loch Raven Branch Parking Lot

Free Community Flu Vaccination 
Clinic
University of Maryland St. Joseph Medical 
Center is on site to provide flu vaccinations 
to anyone age 9 and up. No appointment 
necessary. Ages 9-17 require a parent/
guardian signature. Only standard dose 
quadrivalent vaccine provided. High-risk 
individuals are especially encouraged to 
get vaccinated. For questions, call 410-337-
1479 or visit umstjoseph.org/flu.
November 7    3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
Loch Raven Branch Meeting Room

Events Calendar – Fall
CROMWELL PARK EVENTS
Senior Stroll – Ages 55+. Walking in 
nature provides benefits to both the mind 
and body. Enjoy a relaxing stroll with one 
of our Naturalists along some of Cromwell 
Valley’s less strenuous trails. Free! 
Reservations required.
Sept. 28, Oct. 5, 12, 19, 26    9:30 a.m. – 
10:30 a.m.
Willow Grove parking lot

Earth Oven Bread - Ages 10+. Bread 
is one of Mankind’s most important 
inventions. Discover the secret of no-knead 
bread that you can make at home. We will 
bake a loaf here in our woodfired earth 
oven and you can take some dough to bake 
at home. 
$4 members /$6 non-members.  Both adults 
and children must register for this event.
October 15    1:00 p.m. – 2:30 p.m.

2022 Crafts Galore market at Timonium 
United Methodist Church -- Handmade 
treasures include: One-of-a-kind collections, 
Home Decor, Photography, Locally Written 
Books, Graphic Signs & Decals, Textiles 
& Fabric Art, Wooden & Metal Designs, 
Pottery, Leatherwork, Jewelry Beauty 
& Self-Care, Fashion Accessories, Food, 
Baked Goods, and much, much more!
Free public admission from 
9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Sept. 24, Oct. 22, Nov. 12, Dec. 3. 
For more information visit www.
vendormembersgroup.com.

VISIT THESE SITES FOR MORE 
INFORMATION ABOUT LOCAL 
EVENTS.
Loch Raven Library – www.bcplonline.org  
Cromwell Valley Park -- https://
cromwellvalleypark.org/event_calendar 
Hampton Mansion National Historic Site -- 
https://www.nps.gov/hamp/index.htm 
Towson University -- https://www.towson.
edu/campus/programs/ 
Goucher College -- https://events.goucher.
edu/ 
American Visionary Art Museum -- https://
www.avam.org/exhibitions-and-events
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SERVICE ADS

TJ’s LAWN AND LANDSCAPE Prompt, 
courteous and local service. Lawns cut 
with or without bagging. Shrubs and 
hedges removed. Garden care including 
clean-out, weeding and mulching. Yard 
and leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor 
services including light hauling. Call 
Terry, 443-275-2853.

Thanks for the Memories
This summer the Associates of Loch 
Raven Village and Babcock Church 
hosted a series of “movies on the lawn”on 
Friday evenings for the enjoyment of 
the entire community. Families spent 
quality time together watching such 
gems as “Enchanted” and “The LEGO 
movie”  under the stars during some of 
our unusually lovely and cool summer 
evenings. We’d like to thank those who 
devoted their time to making these 
events happen. Pastor Harry Cahill, Win 
Boyer, Cathy Lawson, James Haynes, 
Josh Cooper, and the Pearson family 
from Babcock Church, and Antoinette 
O’Donnell from the ALRV – thank you for 
your time and efforts!

Dear neighbors,

After three years of working tirelessly 
on The Village Crier, Kristin Mears has 
decided to step down from her position 
as Editor. On behalf of the Board and 
our community, I’d like to thank Kristin 
for the dedication and expertise she 
brought to every edition. Kristin spent 
countless hours ensuring that every 
Crier publication was informative, fun 
and relevant to our Village community. If 
you’ve ever been challenged by the “Canine 
Mystery” feature or proudly shared your 
“over the fence” news in the Crier, Kristin 
is the one to thank! We appreciate the 
time and talent that Kristin has brought 
to The Village Crier and hope that she’ll 
now have an opportunity to sit back, relax 
and enjoy the Crier as she reads it for the 
fi rst time on delivery day!

Sincerely,
Jason Garber

TO PLACE AN AD:
Submit your ad via email (pdf) to 

lrvcrierads@gmail.com. 
Send a printed copy with payment to: 

The Village Crier 
P.O. Box 9721

Baltimore, MD 21284. 
No ads will be taken by phone.

RATES ARE AS FOLLOWS: 
Classifi ed ads:

$5.00 per 25 words, 50 word max. 
Professional Service ads: 
$25.00 per ad,  50 word max. 
Display ads: $55.00 per ad. 

NOTE: The Crier has limited availability! 
All Ads must be paid 

in advance of publication. 
Make checks payable to: 

Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc.

ADVERTISE WITH US! 
Purchase your ad space  
on the NEW LRV website: 

LochRavenVillage.com > SHOP > Village 
Crier Ad Space > Choose your ad type > 

Pay with Credit Card or PayPal

Submit your ad:  
Send a PDF for Display ads, or ad  
copy in the body of your email for  

Classified and Professional Service Ads to: 
LRVcriereditor@gmail.com

RATES:  
Classified Ad - $5.00 per  
25 words, 50 word max.  

Professional Service Ad -  
$25.00 per ad, 50 word max.  

Display Ad - $75.00  
Note - limited Display Ad spaces per issue!

Ads run in the next issue (quarterly/ 
seasonally) once paid and received by  
the editor. If your ad is time-sensitive, 

please contact the Crier editor for  
more information.

Plan Ahead for the 
Holidays!
It may still be quite warm outside, but 
Christmas is just around the corner. 
Now is the time to start planning for the 
annual holiday decorating contest, this 
year titled Whimsical Wonder. 

Every year the Village looks more 
beautiful than the year before and the 
contest gets tougher to judge! So, start 
thinking of how you would like to express 
yourself and light up the darkest time 
of the year – twinkling lights? Lots of 
greenery? Maybe some wreaths for the 
windows? 

Judging will happen by December 17. 
Also, are you interested in caroling 
through the Village this Christmas 
season? 

Please reach out to Cole Bailey at 
nlb4jb@gmail.com to let her know! More 
information will be coming in the next 
couple of months so please keep an eye on 
the Loch Raven Village Facebook page.

 
 

 
 
 
Paralegal and Notaries on the GO  
Ashton Jordan,  
Local Paralegal & Notary 
Call me at 443-610-5487  
for all your paralegal and notary needs.  
Bankruptcy 
Credit Repair  
Notarization and much more! 

It’s Not Too Late!
It’s not too late to pay your annual 
dues to the Associates of Loch Raven 
Village. Dues run from January through 
December, and if you have forgotten pay 
yours this year now is your chance to do 
it! Dues are $40 per household (owners 
and renters alike) except for senior 
citizens who pay $30. Send your check 
to ALRV at P.O. Box 9721 Loch Raven, 
MD 21284-9721 or go to our website 
LochRavenVillage.com (or use this scan 
code to get there).
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priate small article/s with it.

Page 11/ Inside back cover:
Service Ads, Classified Ads, how to place an ad info.
Often there is room for other small graphics such as “We
need you” and/or “If You See Something, Say Some-
thing” boxed graphics.

Back cover:
One display ad
Remainder of an article/story
1-2 issues will require the dues form
   (1/2 page)

page 1 0

SERVICE ADS
Lawn-Cutting Services I have been spe-
cializing in lawn-cutting services in your
community since 1998. I offer an honest,
reliable, and quality service at very rea-
sonable prices. I take care of your property
as if it were my own. If interested, please
call Jim at 410-296-2096 for a FREE es-
timate.

Plumber Your neighborhood plumber
for all plumbing services, 25 years expe-
rience, Loch Raven homeowner, reason-
able rates, dependable service. Call Bill at
410-960-4751.

Plumbing & Drain Cleaning Service
& Repair, Loch Raven Village resident.
Master Plumber, quality work, no job too
small. Call John at 410-296-4450.

Adept Lawn & Stump Leaf removal. Tree
and shrub removal. Hedges trimmed. Free
estimates. LRV resident. Call George 410-
665-3683.

Maynard Gerbrick’s General Services
For many of your home repairs, prompt
and courteous service. Work includes
painting, gutter cleaning, power washing,
grass cutting, tree and bush trimming,
light plumbing and carpentry. Call (cell)
410-215-9882 or (home) 410-444-6965.

Cullen Roofing & Siding Co. New roofs
& repairs, aluminum gutters & spouts,
gutter guards & cleaning, trim work &
siding. Longtime LRV resident. Call for a
free estimate. 410-337-6777 or 410-665-1414.
Family owned and operated. M.H.I.C. #6460.

TJ’s Lawn and Landscape Prompt,
courteous and local service. Lawns cut
with or without bagging. shrubs and hedg-
es trimmed properly. Shrubs and hedges
removed. Garden care including clean-
out, weeding and mulching. Yard and
leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor services
including light hauling. Call Terry, 443-
275-2853

Tim’s Lawn Service Mowing, edging,
and blowing $20-$30.Free estimates call
410-365-4865.

CLASSIFIED ADS
Flea Market Village Co-op for Tots, April
30, 9am – 1 pm. Loch Raven Recreation
Center, 1801 Glen Keith Blvd. Flea Mar-
ket Spots - $10. Vendor Spots - $25. Con-
tact Barbara: 410-663-8574.

Preschool Applications for 3’s and 4’s
for the 2011/2012 year Village Co-op for
Tots. Contact Julie: 410-602-8758.

Violin lessons for all ages and skill
levels. 12 years experience, 20 years
playing experience. Contact Cassie at
cassievoelker10@gmail.com or 410-530-2794

For Sale: Sanyo AM/FM memory
synthesizer stereo tuner, turntable, inte-
grated amplifier, double cassette tape deck,
double speakers. Zig zag sewing machine in
wood cabinet. 410-661-5736

TO PLACE AN AD:

Submit your ad via email (pdf) to 
maryjosimmons@comcast.net. Send a

printed copy with payment to: 
The Village Crier P.O. Box 9721

Baltimore, MD 21284
No ads will be taken by phone.

Rates: Classified Ads - $5.00 per
25 words, 50 word max. 

Professional Service Ads - $25.00 per ad,
50 word max.

Display Ads - $55.00 per ad. 
Note - limited availability!

Payable to: Associates of
Loch Raven Village, Inc.

Note: All Ads are to be paid in advance 
of publication. 

May Issue Deadline: 04/29/11

EVENTS CALENDAR / April-May
The Sons of Obscurity
Playing Saturday, April 9, 8 pm – 12
Raven Inn on Loch Raven Blvd.
Come on out and listen to Village
residents Alex Antkowiak, Mike Korzi,
and Joe Tumminello!

Kindergarten Open House
Monday, April 11, 9:00 am
Pleasant Plains Elementary
425 Pleasant Plains Road
Contact: 410-887-3549

ALRV Annual Meeting
Tuesday, April 12, 7 pm
Babcock Presbyterian Church
8240 Loch Raven Boulevard
Contact: Gretchen Sarkin
410-828-8952

Magnet Showcase
Thursday, April 14, 6:30 pm
Loch Raven Academy
8101 LaSalle Road
Contact: 410-887-3518

Village Easter Egg Hunt
April 16, 10am
Pleasant Plains Elementary grounds
Rain date April 23, 10am

Community Meeting
Code Enforcement
County Councilman David Marks
Loch Raven Library
Thursday, April 21, 6 – 8 pm
Contact: Councilman Marks
410-887-3384
Council5@balitmorecountymd.gov

Loch Raven Book Club
Thursday, April 21, 7:30 pm
Contact: Lealea Knauff 410-823-0648

Cromwell Valley Park
Easter Egg Hunt, Games and Crafts
Saturday, April 23, 10 am – noon
Contact: 410-887-2503/2504

Village Co-op for Tots
Flea Market
Loch Raven Rec Center
Saturday, April 30, 9 am to 1 pm
Contact: Barbara 410-663-8574.

Fun with Language
Loch Raven Library
1046 Taylor Avenue
Wednesday, May 4, 10:30 am
2 to 5 years old with adult
Language pathologists promote 
preschool language skills.
 
Annual Knettishall Community
Yard Sale
Saturday, May 7, 8 am - 1 pm
Rain date May 14

BSA Troop 701 
Flea Market/ Car Wash/ Pit Beef
Babcock Presbyterian Church
Saturday May 7, 8 am – 4 pm
Spaces available.
Contact: Fawn 410-661-7379

Campus Life
Middle School Club
Babcock Presbyterian
Wednesdays, 3 to 4:15 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com 
or mmyfc.org

Loch Raven Loft
Middle School Social
Babcock Presbyterian
Friday, May 20, 7 to 9 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com

   LRV Dumpster Day
  Saturday, May 21, 8 am
  Pleasant Plains Elementary

Send us events for May and June!
maryjosimmons@comcast.net

EASTER EVENT!

EASTER EVENT!

MARK YOUR CALENDAR
LRV Banner Maintanance
Haxel, the company that made the
LRV banners, is checking the condition
of the banners in the Village. Missing
banners or those in poor condition will
be replaced in the near future.

Please complete this form and mail it
along with your $40 payment ($30 for
seniors) to:

Associates of Loch Raven Village
P.O. Box 9721
Loch Raven, MD 21284-9721

All information collected will be held in
the strictest confidentiality, and will be
used for the sole purpose of serving the
Association’s membership and commu-
nity of Loch Raven Village.

Name: ______________________________

Street address: ______________________

E-mail: _____________________________

Phone: ______________________________

I’m also enclosing a donation to support
the 2011 LRV fireworks in the amount
of ________. Any amount appreciated!

Years as resident? ______

Comments, questions or suggestions for
LRV or ALRV? ______________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

2011 DUES Now Due
–cut here–

COP Recommends: Enlist the
help of friends & neighbors when
you’re away*

When away from home for a few days,
have your phone messages forwarded.
The reason: some thieves will call a house
to see if anyone is home, and if they get
a full voicemail they will assume that no
one is home.

Secondly, ask a neighbor to remove news-
papers and fliers from your doorstep and
have the Post Office hold your mail and
packages or have a neighbor collect them
from your porch. Always pick up weekly
newspapers that have been delivered.
The reason: these things are a sign that
you are away, making your home a tar-
get for burglars.

Finally, make sure that your lawn gets
mowed, and in the winter, make sure the
walk gets shoveled.

*Modified source - Fun Times Guide

Aberdeen Please Volunteer
Barksdale  Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Clyde Bank Please Volunteer
Cottage Lane Darrell Krushensky 410-823-6330
Dellsway  Rita Palmere  410-825-0002
Deveron   Bradley Kouyoumjian 410-963-0199
Doxbury   Paula Frazier  410-823-1105
Drumwood  Sue O’Neill  410-823-8765
Edgewood (even #s) Stacey Tempert 410-665-4045
Edgewood (odd #s) Doug Brady 410-665-6488
Feldbrook Please Volunteer                       
Glen Gary Chuck Zeller 410-961-8643
Glen Keith, East Jacki Smith 410-661-4466
Glen Keith, West Avery Harden 410-821-0770
Glen Ridge Kimberly Gado 410-663-8358
Greenway  Gary Herwig  410-916-4092
Joppa   Corrine Ratliff  410-938-8678
Kennoway  Pat Keller  410-882-4437
Kirkwall  Janet Brown  410-825-9298
LaSalle   Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Loch Ness Christopher Zysk 443-235-6933
Loch Raven Please Volunteer  
Loch Shiel Mark Franker 410-665-1318
Mussula Please Volunteer
Myamby  Kathy Fagan  fagan1626@comcast.net
Pleasant Plains Rob Metcalf 443-791-7486
Pleasant Plains #2 M. J. Simmons                           
Putty Hill Pat Oxnard 410-337-8534
Putty Hill #2 Please Volunteer                            

Wh
O’

S 
yo

ur
 b

LO
CK

 C
Ap

TA
iN

?

Tom	Baumeister
LANDSCAPING	SERVICE

LANDSCAPE	
design •	installation •	maintenance
shrub	removal •	small	tree	removal

LAWNS
fertilization •	installation •	aerating

over-seeding • sod

Also:	stump	removal,	grading,
trenching,	tilling

Licensed	&	Insured

410-692-6540
Thank	you	for	your	past	support

and	patronage!

REPLACEMENT	WINDOWS
WITH	CUSTOM	TRIM

BOW	&	BAY	WINDOWS
INSULATED	STEEL	DOORS	&

STORM	DOORS
ALUMINUM	TRIM

EXPERT	WORKMANSHIP
MHIC	2050

410-256-4710
410-663-8446

Larry	Schafer
&	Grandson

Contractor, inc.
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Page 11/ Inside back cover:
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Often there is room for other small graphics such as “We
need you” and/or “If You See Something, Say Some-
thing” boxed graphics.
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SERVICE ADS
Lawn-Cutting Services I have been spe-
cializing in lawn-cutting services in your
community since 1998. I offer an honest,
reliable, and quality service at very rea-
sonable prices. I take care of your property
as if it were my own. If interested, please
call Jim at 410-296-2096 for a FREE es-
timate.

Plumber Your neighborhood plumber
for all plumbing services, 25 years expe-
rience, Loch Raven homeowner, reason-
able rates, dependable service. Call Bill at
410-960-4751.

Plumbing & Drain Cleaning Service
& Repair, Loch Raven Village resident.
Master Plumber, quality work, no job too
small. Call John at 410-296-4450.

Adept Lawn & Stump Leaf removal. Tree
and shrub removal. Hedges trimmed. Free
estimates. LRV resident. Call George 410-
665-3683.

Maynard Gerbrick’s General Services
For many of your home repairs, prompt
and courteous service. Work includes
painting, gutter cleaning, power washing,
grass cutting, tree and bush trimming,
light plumbing and carpentry. Call (cell)
410-215-9882 or (home) 410-444-6965.

Cullen Roofing & Siding Co. New roofs
& repairs, aluminum gutters & spouts,
gutter guards & cleaning, trim work &
siding. Longtime LRV resident. Call for a
free estimate. 410-337-6777 or 410-665-1414.
Family owned and operated. M.H.I.C. #6460.

TJ’s Lawn and Landscape Prompt,
courteous and local service. Lawns cut
with or without bagging. shrubs and hedg-
es trimmed properly. Shrubs and hedges
removed. Garden care including clean-
out, weeding and mulching. Yard and
leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor services
including light hauling. Call Terry, 443-
275-2853

Tim’s Lawn Service Mowing, edging,
and blowing $20-$30.Free estimates call
410-365-4865.

CLASSIFIED ADS
Flea Market Village Co-op for Tots, April
30, 9am – 1 pm. Loch Raven Recreation
Center, 1801 Glen Keith Blvd. Flea Mar-
ket Spots - $10. Vendor Spots - $25. Con-
tact Barbara: 410-663-8574.

Preschool Applications for 3’s and 4’s
for the 2011/2012 year Village Co-op for
Tots. Contact Julie: 410-602-8758.

Violin lessons for all ages and skill
levels. 12 years experience, 20 years
playing experience. Contact Cassie at
cassievoelker10@gmail.com or 410-530-2794

For Sale: Sanyo AM/FM memory
synthesizer stereo tuner, turntable, inte-
grated amplifier, double cassette tape deck,
double speakers. Zig zag sewing machine in
wood cabinet. 410-661-5736

TO PLACE AN AD:

Submit your ad via email (pdf) to 
maryjosimmons@comcast.net. Send a

printed copy with payment to: 
The Village Crier P.O. Box 9721

Baltimore, MD 21284
No ads will be taken by phone.

Rates: Classified Ads - $5.00 per
25 words, 50 word max. 

Professional Service Ads - $25.00 per ad,
50 word max.

Display Ads - $55.00 per ad. 
Note - limited availability!

Payable to: Associates of
Loch Raven Village, Inc.

Note: All Ads are to be paid in advance 
of publication. 

May Issue Deadline: 04/29/11

EVENTS CALENDAR / April-May
The Sons of Obscurity
Playing Saturday, April 9, 8 pm – 12
Raven Inn on Loch Raven Blvd.
Come on out and listen to Village
residents Alex Antkowiak, Mike Korzi,
and Joe Tumminello!

Kindergarten Open House
Monday, April 11, 9:00 am
Pleasant Plains Elementary
425 Pleasant Plains Road
Contact: 410-887-3549

ALRV Annual Meeting
Tuesday, April 12, 7 pm
Babcock Presbyterian Church
8240 Loch Raven Boulevard
Contact: Gretchen Sarkin
410-828-8952

Magnet Showcase
Thursday, April 14, 6:30 pm
Loch Raven Academy
8101 LaSalle Road
Contact: 410-887-3518

Village Easter Egg Hunt
April 16, 10am
Pleasant Plains Elementary grounds
Rain date April 23, 10am

Community Meeting
Code Enforcement
County Councilman David Marks
Loch Raven Library
Thursday, April 21, 6 – 8 pm
Contact: Councilman Marks
410-887-3384
Council5@balitmorecountymd.gov

Loch Raven Book Club
Thursday, April 21, 7:30 pm
Contact: Lealea Knauff 410-823-0648

Cromwell Valley Park
Easter Egg Hunt, Games and Crafts
Saturday, April 23, 10 am – noon
Contact: 410-887-2503/2504

Village Co-op for Tots
Flea Market
Loch Raven Rec Center
Saturday, April 30, 9 am to 1 pm
Contact: Barbara 410-663-8574.

Fun with Language
Loch Raven Library
1046 Taylor Avenue
Wednesday, May 4, 10:30 am
2 to 5 years old with adult
Language pathologists promote 
preschool language skills.
 
Annual Knettishall Community
Yard Sale
Saturday, May 7, 8 am - 1 pm
Rain date May 14

BSA Troop 701 
Flea Market/ Car Wash/ Pit Beef
Babcock Presbyterian Church
Saturday May 7, 8 am – 4 pm
Spaces available.
Contact: Fawn 410-661-7379

Campus Life
Middle School Club
Babcock Presbyterian
Wednesdays, 3 to 4:15 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com 
or mmyfc.org

Loch Raven Loft
Middle School Social
Babcock Presbyterian
Friday, May 20, 7 to 9 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com

   LRV Dumpster Day
  Saturday, May 21, 8 am
  Pleasant Plains Elementary

Send us events for May and June!
maryjosimmons@comcast.net

EASTER EVENT!

EASTER EVENT!

MARK YOUR CALENDAR
LRV Banner Maintanance
Haxel, the company that made the
LRV banners, is checking the condition
of the banners in the Village. Missing
banners or those in poor condition will
be replaced in the near future.

Please complete this form and mail it
along with your $40 payment ($30 for
seniors) to:

Associates of Loch Raven Village
P.O. Box 9721
Loch Raven, MD 21284-9721

All information collected will be held in
the strictest confidentiality, and will be
used for the sole purpose of serving the
Association’s membership and commu-
nity of Loch Raven Village.

Name: ______________________________

Street address: ______________________

E-mail: _____________________________

Phone: ______________________________

I’m also enclosing a donation to support
the 2011 LRV fireworks in the amount
of ________. Any amount appreciated!

Years as resident? ______

Comments, questions or suggestions for
LRV or ALRV? ______________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

2011 DUES Now Due
–cut here–

COP Recommends: Enlist the
help of friends & neighbors when
you’re away*

When away from home for a few days,
have your phone messages forwarded.
The reason: some thieves will call a house
to see if anyone is home, and if they get
a full voicemail they will assume that no
one is home.

Secondly, ask a neighbor to remove news-
papers and fliers from your doorstep and
have the Post Office hold your mail and
packages or have a neighbor collect them
from your porch. Always pick up weekly
newspapers that have been delivered.
The reason: these things are a sign that
you are away, making your home a tar-
get for burglars.

Finally, make sure that your lawn gets
mowed, and in the winter, make sure the
walk gets shoveled.

*Modified source - Fun Times Guide

Aberdeen Please Volunteer
Barksdale  Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Clyde Bank Please Volunteer
Cottage Lane Darrell Krushensky 410-823-6330
Dellsway  Rita Palmere  410-825-0002
Deveron   Bradley Kouyoumjian 410-963-0199
Doxbury   Paula Frazier  410-823-1105
Drumwood  Sue O’Neill  410-823-8765
Edgewood (even #s) Stacey Tempert 410-665-4045
Edgewood (odd #s) Doug Brady 410-665-6488
Feldbrook Please Volunteer                       
Glen Gary Chuck Zeller 410-961-8643
Glen Keith, East Jacki Smith 410-661-4466
Glen Keith, West Avery Harden 410-821-0770
Glen Ridge Kimberly Gado 410-663-8358
Greenway  Gary Herwig  410-916-4092
Joppa   Corrine Ratliff  410-938-8678
Kennoway  Pat Keller  410-882-4437
Kirkwall  Janet Brown  410-825-9298
LaSalle   Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Loch Ness Christopher Zysk 443-235-6933
Loch Raven Please Volunteer  
Loch Shiel Mark Franker 410-665-1318
Mussula Please Volunteer
Myamby  Kathy Fagan  fagan1626@comcast.net
Pleasant Plains Rob Metcalf 443-791-7486
Pleasant Plains #2 M. J. Simmons                           
Putty Hill Pat Oxnard 410-337-8534
Putty Hill #2 Please Volunteer                            
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Tom	Baumeister
LANDSCAPING	SERVICE

LANDSCAPE	
design •	installation •	maintenance
shrub	removal •	small	tree	removal

LAWNS
fertilization •	installation •	aerating

over-seeding • sod

Also:	stump	removal,	grading,
trenching,	tilling

Licensed	&	Insured

410-692-6540
Thank	you	for	your	past	support

and	patronage!

REPLACEMENT	WINDOWS
WITH	CUSTOM	TRIM

BOW	&	BAY	WINDOWS
INSULATED	STEEL	DOORS	&

STORM	DOORS
ALUMINUM	TRIM

EXPERT	WORKMANSHIP
MHIC	2050

410-256-4710
410-663-8446

Larry	Schafer
&	Grandson

Contractor, inc.
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Memberships run from January 1st
through December 31st of each year.

Dear Neighbors,

We are gearing up for our annual membership drive, and I wanted
to take a moment to give you an update on what your Associates of
Loch Raven Village (ALRV) has been working on for our members. We
are keeping our membership levels the same at $40 per household,
and $30 for seniors. You can join or renew your membership on our
website, www.lochravenvillage.com, AND help us save paper and keep
the costs of our membership drive down. Stay tuned as we are hoping
to introduce new membership incentives!

Thank you for your continued support of
Loch Raven Village, a great place to call home!
Colleen Carr, Membership Coordinator



photo by Chris Dring
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Page 10:
Events Calendar - include events in and around the 
LRV community from publication date to next pub 
date. If the info. does not fill the page place appro-
priate small article/s with it.

Page 11/ Inside back cover:
Service Ads, Classified Ads, how to place an ad info. 
Often there is room for other small graphics such as “We 
need you” and/or “If You See Something, Say Some-
thing” boxed graphics.

Back cover:
One display ad
Remainder of an article/story
1-2 issues will require the dues form 
   (1/2 page) 

page 1 0

SERVICE ADS
Lawn-Cutting Services I have been spe-
cializing in lawn-cutting services in your 
community since 1998. I offer an honest, 
reliable, and quality service at very rea-
sonable prices. I take care of your property 
as if it were my own. If interested, please 
call Jim at 410-296-2096 for a FREE es-
timate. 

Plumber Your neighborhood plumber 
for all plumbing services, 25 years expe-
rience, Loch Raven homeowner, reason-
able rates, dependable service. Call Bill at  
410-960-4751.

Plumbing & Drain Cleaning Service 
& Repair, Loch Raven Village resident. 
Master Plumber, quality work, no job too 
small. Call John at 410-296-4450.

Adept Lawn & Stump Leaf removal. Tree 
and shrub removal. Hedges trimmed. Free 
estimates. LRV resident. Call George 410-
665-3683.

Maynard Gerbrick’s General Services 
For many of your home repairs, prompt 
and courteous service. Work includes 
painting, gutter cleaning, power washing, 
grass cutting, tree and bush trimming, 
light plumbing and carpentry. Call (cell) 
410-215-9882 or (home) 410-444-6965.

Cullen Roofing & Siding Co. New roofs 
& repairs, aluminum gutters & spouts, 
gutter guards & cleaning, trim work &  
siding. Longtime LRV resident. Call for a 
free estimate. 410-337-6777 or 410-665-1414. 
Family owned and operated. M.H.I.C. #6460.

TJ’s Lawn and Landscape Prompt, 
courteous and local service. Lawns cut 
with or without bagging. shrubs and hedg-
es trimmed properly. Shrubs and hedges 
removed. Garden care including clean-
out, weeding and mulching. Yard and 
leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor services 
including light hauling. Call Terry, 443-
275-2853

Tim’s Lawn Service Mowing, edging, 
and blowing $20-$30.Free estimates call 
410-365-4865.

CLASSIFIED ADS
Flea Market Village Co-op for Tots, April 
30, 9am – 1 pm. Loch Raven Recreation 
Center, 1801 Glen Keith Blvd. Flea Mar-
ket Spots - $10. Vendor Spots - $25. Con-
tact Barbara: 410-663-8574.

Preschool Applications for 3’s and 4’s 
for the 2011/2012 year Village Co-op for 
Tots. Contact Julie: 410-602-8758.

Violin lessons for all ages and skill  
levels. 12 years experience, 20 years 
playing experience. Contact Cassie at  
cassievoelker10@gmail.com or 410-530-2794

For Sale: Sanyo AM/FM memory 
synthesizer stereo tuner, turntable, inte-
grated amplifier, double cassette tape deck, 
double speakers. Zig zag sewing machine in 
wood cabinet. 410-661-5736

TO PLACE AN AD: 

Submit your ad via email (pdf) to  
maryjosimmons@comcast.net. Send a 

printed copy with payment to:  
The Village Crier P.O. Box 9721  

Baltimore, MD 21284 
No ads will be taken by phone.

Rates: Classified Ads - $5.00 per  
25 words, 50 word max.  

Professional Service Ads - $25.00 per ad,  
50 word max. 

Display Ads - $55.00 per ad.  
Note - limited availability!

Payable to: Associates of  
Loch Raven Village, Inc. 

Note: All Ads are to be paid in advance  
of publication.  

 May Issue Deadline: 04/29/11

EVENTS CALENDAR / April-May 

The Sons of Obscurity
Playing Saturday, April 9, 8 pm – 12 
Raven Inn on Loch Raven Blvd.
Come on out and listen to Village  
residents Alex Antkowiak, Mike Korzi, 
and Joe Tumminello!

Kindergarten Open House
Monday, April 11, 9:00 am
Pleasant Plains Elementary
425 Pleasant Plains Road
Contact: 410-887-3549

ALRV Annual Meeting
Tuesday, April 12, 7 pm
Babcock Presbyterian Church
8240 Loch Raven Boulevard
Contact: Gretchen Sarkin  
410-828-8952

Magnet Showcase
Thursday, April 14, 6:30 pm
Loch Raven Academy
8101 LaSalle Road
Contact: 410-887-3518

Village Easter Egg Hunt
April 16, 10am
Pleasant Plains Elementary grounds
Rain date April 23, 10am

Community Meeting 
Code Enforcement
County Councilman David Marks
Loch Raven Library
Thursday, April 21, 6 – 8 pm
Contact: Councilman Marks  
410-887-3384
Council5@balitmorecountymd.gov

Loch Raven Book Club
Thursday, April 21, 7:30 pm
Contact: Lealea Knauff 410-823-0648

Cromwell Valley Park
Easter Egg Hunt, Games and Crafts
Saturday, April 23, 10 am – noon
Contact: 410-887-2503/2504

Village Co-op for Tots
Flea Market
Loch Raven Rec Center 
Saturday, April 30, 9 am to 1 pm
Contact: Barbara 410-663-8574. 

Fun with Language
Loch Raven Library
1046 Taylor Avenue
Wednesday, May 4, 10:30 am
2 to 5 years old with adult
Language pathologists promote  
preschool language skills.
  
Annual Knettishall Community 
Yard Sale
Saturday, May 7, 8 am - 1 pm
Rain date May 14

BSA Troop 701  
Flea Market/ Car Wash/ Pit Beef 
Babcock Presbyterian Church
Saturday May 7, 8 am – 4 pm
Spaces available. 
Contact: Fawn 410-661-7379

Campus Life
Middle School Club
Babcock Presbyterian
Wednesdays, 3 to 4:15 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com  
or mmyfc.org

Loch Raven Loft
Middle School Social
Babcock Presbyterian
Friday, May 20, 7 to 9 pm.
Contact: segorman@gmail.com

   LRV Dumpster Day
   Saturday, May 21, 8 am
   Pleasant Plains Elementary

Send us events for May and June!
maryjosimmons@comcast.net

EASTER EVENT!

EASTER EVENT!

MARK YOUR CALENDAR
LRV Banner Maintanance
Haxel, the company that made the 
LRV banners, is checking the condition 
of the banners in the Village. Missing 
banners or those in poor condition will 
be replaced in the near future.

Please complete this form and mail it 
along with your $40 payment ($30 for 
seniors) to: 

Associates of Loch Raven Village 
P.O. Box 9721 
Loch Raven, MD 21284-9721 

All information collected will be held in 
the strictest confidentiality, and will be 
used for the sole purpose of serving the  
Association’s membership and commu-
nity of Loch Raven Village. 

Name: ______________________________ 

Street address: ______________________ 

E-mail: _____________________________

Phone: ______________________________

I’m also enclosing a donation to support 
the 2011 LRV fireworks in the amount 
of ________. Any amount appreciated!

Years as resident? ______

Comments, questions or suggestions for 
LRV or ALRV? ______________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

_____________________________________

2011 DUES Now Due
 –cut here–

COP Recommends: Enlist the 
help of friends & neighbors when 
you’re away*

When away from home for a few days, 
have your phone messages forwarded. 
The reason: some thieves will call a house 
to see if anyone is home, and if they get 
a full voicemail they will assume that no 
one is home.

Secondly, ask a neighbor to remove news-
papers and fliers from your doorstep and 
have the Post Office hold your mail and 
packages or have a neighbor collect them 
from your porch. Always pick up weekly 
newspapers that have been delivered. 
The reason: these things are a sign that 
you are away, making your home a tar-
get for burglars.

Finally, make sure that your lawn gets 
mowed, and in the winter, make sure the 
walk gets shoveled.

*Modified source - Fun Times Guide 

Aberdeen  Please Volunteer
Barksdale  Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Clyde Bank  Please Volunteer
Cottage Lane  Darrell Krushensky 410-823-6330
Dellsway  Rita Palmere  410-825-0002
Deveron   Bradley Kouyoumjian 410-963-0199
Doxbury   Paula Frazier  410-823-1105
Drumwood  Sue O’Neill  410-823-8765
Edgewood (even #s) Stacey Tempert  410-665-4045
Edgewood (odd #s) Doug Brady  410-665-6488
Feldbrook  Please Volunteer                                   
Glen Gary  Chuck Zeller  410-961-8643
Glen Keith, East  Jacki Smith  410-661-4466
Glen Keith, West  Avery Harden  410-821-0770
Glen Ridge  Kimberly Gado  410-663-8358
Greenway  Gary Herwig  410-916-4092
Joppa   Corrine Ratliff  410-938-8678
Kennoway  Pat Keller  410-882-4437
Kirkwall   Janet Brown  410-825-9298
LaSalle   Jerry Heilman  410-823-3427
Loch Ness  Christopher Zysk  443-235-6933
Loch Raven  Please Volunteer   
Loch Shiel  Mark Franker  410-665-1318
Mussula   Please Volunteer
Myamby   Kathy Fagan  fagan1626@comcast.net
Pleasant Plains  Rob Metcalf  443-791-7486
Pleasant Plains #2  M. J. Simmons                                          
Putty Hill  Pat Oxnard  410-337-8534
Putty Hill #2  Please Volunteer                                           
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Tom Baumeister
LANDSCAPING SERVICE

LANDSCAPE  
design • installation • maintenance
shrub removal • small tree removal

LAWNS
fertilization • installation • aerating 

over-seeding • sod

Also: stump removal, grading, 
trenching, tilling

Licensed & Insured

410-692-6540
Thank you for your past support 

and patronage!

REPLACEMENT WINDOWS 
WITH CUSTOM TRIM

BOW & BAY WINDOWS 
INSULATED STEEL DOORS & 

STORM DOORS
ALUMINUM TRIM

EXPERT WORKMANSHIP
MHIC 2050

410-256-4710
410-663-8446

Larry Schafer 
& Grandson 

Contractor, inc.
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It’s Time to Enjoy Autumn
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